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Ontario Energy Board (OEB) Interrogatory for Hydro One Networks

INTERROGATORY #1 List 1

Interrogatory

Reference Exhibit G2 Tab 93 Schedule 1 page 9 of 13

a)
Please confirm that the time estimates provided for the Standby Administration Charge are intended to be monthly, as opposed to one-time initial time required to establish a Standby contract or to modify an existing contract.

(b) 
Please justify the time estimate of 2 hours per month of MP4 time for each Standby Service customer. Would the time estimate be decreased if there were more contracts involving Standby Service?

(c) 
If the time estimates are intended to spread the initial time requirement over a number of months, would the monthly Administration Charge be lowered after the contract had been in place for a period of time such as one or two years?

Response

a)
Hydro One confirms that the time estimates provided are intended to be monthly.  This is also shown in Exhibit G2, Tab 93, Schedule 1 on  page 2.

b)
The functions performed each month would include tracking and reporting on the opening and closing of the Protection circuit to determine when the generator customers had been operational or not, providing an operational log of on and off time periods, review of hourly metering data to verify the operational log and determine the amount of back-up if the generator was down, manually re-count bills, apply adjustments into the billing system and initiate a re-billing process to the billing system.  Due to system limitations in handling the above transactions, this work would be a manual process requiring effort by two different individuals.  At this time, Hydro One cannot be sure of the changes to the time estimate which could arise from additional contracts. 

c)
No, as the administrative work performed here is required each month.







